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Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 
 
The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) weekly email 
notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition programs. This week’s 
topics are listed below. 
 
Action Items 

• Operational Memorandum No. 10-24: New Paid Lunch Equity (PLE) Allowances for School Year 
(SY) 2023-24 Only – Offsetting Unpaid School Meal Charge 

• Operational Memorandum No. 11-24: Annual Application Process for the Community Eligibility 
Provision 

 
Need to Know 

• USDA Foods Reminder: Processing Sweeps on June 30, 2024 
• Information Session on Tuesday, May 21, 2024: Summer Electronic Benefits Transfer (SEBT) 

Program 
• CSDE Summer Meals Training on May 23, 2024: Local Foods, USDA Foods, and Food Safety 
• New Production Records for the Optional K-8 Meal Pattern for the NSLP and SBP 
• Resource Roundup: New CSDE Resource: Ideas for Using Excess USDA Foods Inventory 
 

Good to Know 
• Join Free Training Webinars from the Institute of Child Nutrition 
• Order Team Nutrition Materials in Print 

 
Please review and share with appropriate staff members. For previous versions of the School Lunch Tray, 
visit the CSDE’s School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
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Action Items 
 

Operational Memorandum No. 10-24: New Paid Lunch Equity (PLE) Allowances for School Year (SY) 
2023-24 Only – Offsetting Unpaid School Meal Charges 

Operational Memorandum No. 10-24 was issued via email on Friday, May 17, 2024. This memo provides 
guidance for SY 2023-24 only allowing school food authorities (SFAs) that have an excess balance in the 
nonprofit school food service account to use those excess funds to eliminate the SFA’s balance of 
unpaid school meal charges prior to June 30, 2024. For SFAs to participate in this opportunity, a PLE 
Exemption Request for Unpaid Meal Charges must be completed no later than May 31, 2024. Refer to 
Operational Memorandum No. 10-24 for more information and the link to the exemption request. 

 

Operational Memorandum No. 11-24: Annual Application Process for the Community Eligibility 
Provision (CEP) 

Operational Memorandum No. 11-24 outlines the annual application process for the CEP. Local 
Education Agencies (LEAs) are eligible to participate in the CEP if the Identified Student Percentage (ISP) 
for the entire district, groups of schools, or an individual school meets or exceeds 25 percent. 
 
The SY 2024-25 lists of eligible and near-eligible LEAs and schools are available on the Eligibility section 
of the CSDE’s CEP webpage.  
 

• List of Eligible and Near-eligible Connecticut LEAs (Districts)  
• List of Eligible and Near-eligible Connecticut Schools 

 
LEAs must formally apply for the CEP for school year (SY) 2024-25 if they are interested in participating in 
the CEP for SY 2024-25 and if they meet at least one of the following criteria: 
 

• LEAs/schools electing CEP participation for the first time;  
• LEAs/schools in the mid-cycle of CEP participation that are requesting changes to their currently 

approved ISP; 
• LEAs/schools that are currently in the fourth year of CEP participation with an ISP greater than or 

equal to 25 percent, and would like to start a new four-year cycle; and 
• LEAs/schools currently in the fourth year of CEP participation with a new, calculated ISP greater 

than or equal to 15 percent, but less than 25 percent (eligible for one “grace” year based on the 
ISP as of April 1, 2024 of the current four-year cycle).  

 
Note: LEAs and schools must notify the CSDE no later than June 1, 2024, if they intend to:  

• formally apply for the CEP for the next school year;  
• continue with their current ISP (for mid-cycle CEP participating LEAs and schools);  
• recalculate their ISP;  
• withdraw from the CEP and revert to the regular meal counting and claiming process; or 

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/nslp/memos/om2024/om10-24.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/nslp/memos/om2024/om10-24.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/nslp/memos/om2024/om11-24.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Community-Eligibility-Provision/Eligibility
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Community-Eligibility-Provision
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/CEP/CEP_Annual_Notification_LEA.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/CEP/CEP_Annual_Notification_Schools.pdf
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• continue participating in CEP for one grace year (a fifth year) because the calculated ISP from 
April 1, 2024, is at least 15 percent, but less than 25 percent.  

 
To notify the CSDE about the LEA/school’s CEP decisions above, complete the CEP in SY 2024-25 survey. 
 

Need to Know 
 

USDA Foods Reminder: Processing Sweeps on June 30, 2024 

As a reminder, all USDA Foods Processing Pounds will be swept from each Recipient Agency’s account 
into the state account on or about June 30, 2024. For more information, refer to the CSDE’s Operational 
Memorandum No. 02-19: United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) Foods – Processing of USDA 
Foods. 

 

Information Session on Tuesday, May 21, 2024: Summer Electronic Benefits Transfer (SEBT) 
Program 

On Tuesday, May 21, 2024, the Connecticut State Department of Education and Connecticut State 
Department of Social Services are hosting an information session about the Summer Electronic Benefits 
Transfer (SEBT) program launching in summer 2024. Thousands of children in Connecticut will be eligible 
to receive grocery benefits during the summer. Join the information session to learn about the program 
and school food authorities’ role in ensuring that kids receive this critical benefit this summer.  
 

• Date and time: Tuesday, May 21, 2024, from 2:00-3:00 p.m. 
• Registration is not required. Join the meeting using the link below. 

 
Microsoft Teams Need help?  
Join the meeting now  
Meeting ID: 225 522 033 195  
Passcode: R3mWGv  
 
Dial in by phone  
+1 860-840-2075,,775640774# United States, Hartford  
Find a local number  
Phone conference ID: 775 640 774#  
For organizers: Meeting options | Reset dial-in PIN  

 
  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fg%2FhjEepW9W8K&data=05%7C02%7CTeri.Dandeneau%40ct.gov%7C5babf18257df4114761508dc7f224128%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638525032317454145%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LfLOXbQ8VYX6lIuLN2Q9Avs4ZSNTDIHbYPLB2lTMJQ4%3D&reserved=0
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/nslp/memos/om2019/om02-19.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/nslp/memos/om2019/om02-19.pdf
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2FJoinTeamsMeeting%3Fomkt%3Den-US&data=05%7C02%7Cteri.dandeneau%40ct.gov%7C3e100d7fb39b40f5bbc308dc74e38607%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638513767796303526%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=VWkBniGkCiMSwrsXIazo4e8jJywxZX3CLOV9%2FruXQls%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_Y2YzMWYwMmYtODFkZC00MTNkLWI4ZGItOGNhNWJlODlmOWFj%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522118b7cfa-a3dd-48b9-b026-31ff69bb738b%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522c77ad3d5-3ba7-454f-b0b7-369ddf5f2a8a%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7Cteri.dandeneau%40ct.gov%7C3e100d7fb39b40f5bbc308dc74e38607%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638513767796309835%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WFUJzy6%2F7u%2Bj8iBVfwPNX9sG7Kp6wy3gP3EuDKvhIYs%3D&reserved=0
tel:+18608402075,,775640774
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdialin.teams.microsoft.com%2Fd421ee46-7f6f-421b-9afc-aecbacb34cba%3Fid%3D775640774&data=05%7C02%7Cteri.dandeneau%40ct.gov%7C3e100d7fb39b40f5bbc308dc74e38607%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638513767796316758%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6zZFZK4EJzutN7umxrliB8Hzvp47rX2BYz7%2F3xsmvos%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2FmeetingOptions%2F%3ForganizerId%3Dc77ad3d5-3ba7-454f-b0b7-369ddf5f2a8a%26tenantId%3D118b7cfa-a3dd-48b9-b026-31ff69bb738b%26threadId%3D19_meeting_Y2YzMWYwMmYtODFkZC00MTNkLWI4ZGItOGNhNWJlODlmOWFj%40thread.v2%26messageId%3D0%26language%3Den-US&data=05%7C02%7Cteri.dandeneau%40ct.gov%7C3e100d7fb39b40f5bbc308dc74e38607%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638513767796323352%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SL5MWh860Fsf4v4mqCEO%2B6BIlmFHGCSLD6afclM9NPs%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdialin.teams.microsoft.com%2Fusp%2Fpstnconferencing&data=05%7C02%7Cteri.dandeneau%40ct.gov%7C3e100d7fb39b40f5bbc308dc74e38607%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638513767796330247%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jRo8%2BH7IUU1X8KwJEqR3fLn3N7O7bo4hgb1oD%2Bd6ZJE%3D&reserved=0
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CSDE Summer Meals Training on May 23, 2024: Local Foods, USDA Foods, and Food Safety 

The CSDE strongly encourages SSO sponsors to attend the next session of the CSDE’s annual Summer 
Meal Programs training on May 23, 2024. 
 

• Training: Local Foods, USDA Foods, and Food Safety 
• Date and time: Thursday, May 23, 2024, from 2:00-3:00 p.m. 

 
Registration is not required. Join the Teams trainings using the link below:  
 
Microsoft Teams meeting 
Join on your computer, mobile app or room device  
Click here to join the meeting  
Meeting ID: 257 292 443 91  
Passcode: Yizq7A  
Download Teams | Join on the web 
Or call in (audio only)  
+1 860-840-2075,,834102498#   United States, Hartford  
Phone Conference ID: 834 102 498#  
Phone Conference ID: 920 756 855#  
 
For questions about Summer Meal training, please contact caroline.cooke@ct.gov. 

 
New Production Records for the Optional K-8 Meal Pattern for the NSLP and SBP 

The CSDE recently received requests to develop production record templates for the optional K-8 meal 
pattern for the NSLP and SBP. Two new production records are now available. 

• Production Record for Grades K-8 Option in the NSLP 
• Production Record for Grades K-8 Option in the SBP 

 
These production records may be used in schools that follow the optional K-8 meal pattern for the NSLP 
and SBP, where students in grades K-8 or grades 5-8 eat together during the same meal period. These 
new production records are available in the “Documents/Forms” section of the CSDE’s Production 
Records for School Nutrition Programs webpage. 

 

Resource Roundup: New CSDE Resource: Ideas for Using Excess USDA Foods Inventory 

A new CSDE resource is available, Ideas for Using Excess USDA Foods Inventory. This document includes 
ideas to help menu planners use their excess inventory of USDA Foods in the USDA’s school nutrition 
programs. 

 
  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_ZThhY2Q2YTAtODBiZi00ZDgxLTkzZDctNTdkYzUzY2NlMTg5%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522118b7cfa-a3dd-48b9-b026-31ff69bb738b%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522c77ad3d5-3ba7-454f-b0b7-369ddf5f2a8a%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb959ed6741974b6ff46008dc4e870055%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638471588939028276%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=tWskVjFEUaLuY3eCj%2F70HYqLhN94hI7Vlg7xGO7%2FZH0%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fen-us%2Fmicrosoft-teams%2Fdownload-app&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb959ed6741974b6ff46008dc4e870055%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638471588939049050%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=P9UnD4gn7j2iofVKs2Qq3DxebqM%2F4PVwCMTDBrMkvzw%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fmicrosoft-teams%2Fjoin-a-meeting&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb959ed6741974b6ff46008dc4e870055%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638471588939059430%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AUofsbRIOgBOuzdg%2B2dbpeXZ1Bk%2BTbgiP7ty5q7xgV4%3D&reserved=0
tel:+18608402075,,834102498#%20
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2FCaroline.Cooke%40ct.gov%2F&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb959ed6741974b6ff46008dc4e870055%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638471588939093280%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=J0fpuYEDlvQ9vYKNFHo%2BUpG8FLC%2BsOoqkJ8QQWWJsQU%3D&reserved=0
https://portal.ct.gov/sde/nutrition/meal-patterns-school-nutrition-programs/documents
https://portal.ct.gov/sde/nutrition/meal-patterns-school-nutrition-programs/documents
https://portal.ct.gov/sde/nutrition/production-records-for-school-nutrition-programs/documents
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/fdp/ideas_using_excess_usda_foods_inventory.pdf
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Good to Know 

Join Free Training Webinars from the Institute of Child Nutrition 

The Institute of Child Nutrition (ICN) offers free training on a broad range of topics for child nutrition 
professionals. Some upcoming webinars are listed below. 
 

• May 30, 2024: School Nutrition Strategies, Trainings, Action Plans, and Resources (STAR) Webinar 
- Inventory Management: Strategies for Tracking and Controlling Costs 

• June 6, 2024: Culinary Institute of Child Nutrition (CICN) Webinar - A Crash Course in Using the 
Food Buying Guide 

 
To receive webinar and registration information for upcoming webinars, subscribe to the ICN newsletter. 
A link to register will be sent to subscribers one week before the webinar date. 
 
View past webinars and learn anytime, anywhere on the ICN's online learning management system, 
iLearn. 

 

Order Team Nutrition Materials in Print 

Sponsors that participate in the USDA’s Child Nutrition Programs can request free print copies of Team 
Nutrition materials, while supplies last. 
 
For Summer Meals (from Summer Food, Summer Moves) 

• Resource Kit 
• Placemat 
• Poster Set 

 
For Fun and Healthy School Events 

• Be a Food Critic! Poster 
• MyPlate Guide to School Lunch for Families 
• School Breakfast Photo Props 
• Taste-Test Poster 
• Team Nutrition Popular Events Idea Booklet 

 
 
  

https://theicn.org/subscribe-2/
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9..PGRUSjMnBVskzgra6ki9LbtTnNwT9KFe9H6_u-iqb6w%2Fs%2F1119168674%2Fbr%2F242181409889-l&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cd137016f670441acaa2d08dc70529484%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638508747213181307%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QA3NcQJh4WyB1Pu6SuwgT207ua92PFBGhrvV6md5Jv8%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vcHVlYmxvLmdwby5nb3YvVE4vVE5QdWJzLnBocD9QdWJJRD0xNTA4MyIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyNDA1MDkuOTQ1NjQ5ODEifQ.Fk8wyx9zi5gQX8s7BLKw7cViON9rryKy8_oT_algboQ%2Fs%2F1119168674%2Fbr%2F242181409889-l&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cd137016f670441acaa2d08dc70529484%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638508747213187834%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bG08%2BB2YRN7CZBzMi4ijFyhPZJ77BS0AYaK%2F%2BJU8Tvk%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vcHVlYmxvLmdwby5nb3YvVE4vVE5QdWJzLnBocD9QdWJJRD0xNTEwMSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyNDA1MDkuOTQ1NjQ5ODEifQ.nhS3lk0uZRToNtu68o_ebSnRaboAedDQ_qLT5uHqHlQ%2Fs%2F1119168674%2Fbr%2F242181409889-l&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cd137016f670441acaa2d08dc70529484%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638508747213193404%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mB%2Bv5CTiD%2FM5zZRBWauXc5VpCSMe%2B3e3lBFJcC2xd2I%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vcHVlYmxvLmdwby5nb3YvVE4vVE5QdWJzLnBocD9QdWJJRD0xNTEwMCIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyNDA1MDkuOTQ1NjQ5ODEifQ.u12qPf2PaaCsqozg8LXSXK1M2E01_94FVd943xnZx0M%2Fs%2F1119168674%2Fbr%2F242181409889-l&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cd137016f670441acaa2d08dc70529484%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638508747213198972%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=36NWjRUliYeffAX%2B%2FV7g128SmV6iFrSAsuWGbKiGhAo%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vcHVlYmxvLmdwby5nb3YvVE4vVE5QdWJzLnBocD9QdWJJRD0xNTYyNCIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyNDA1MDkuOTQ1NjQ5ODEifQ.TJJHw8FitsnS7teeKYb6eTk19kmch55JEyUnYsHlw6U%2Fs%2F1119168674%2Fbr%2F242181409889-l&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cd137016f670441acaa2d08dc70529484%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638508747213204518%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8fHMD8iAouA%2Bt80B%2F5PfsC3VJjFlsAD8amsTG14Bnuk%3D&reserved=0
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https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vcHVlYmxvLmdwby5nb3YvVE4vVE5QdWJzLnBocD9QdWJJRD0xNTAzNSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyNDA1MDkuOTQ1NjQ5ODEifQ.3CkaAFcrcNb3v_ppe_v1PvJArZRQv-Xlpjkt6JFuO70%2Fs%2F1119168674%2Fbr%2F242181409889-l&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cd137016f670441acaa2d08dc70529484%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638508747213227656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6QJbsILk%2BpXcbI%2Fw62vmgfChechEmCq8S3JF5DkR%2B70%3D&reserved=0
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For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) 
School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage, or contact the school nutrition programs staff 
at the Connecticut State Department of Education, Bureau of Child Nutrition Programs, 
450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. This document is available 
at https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2024/SLT_05_22_2024.pdf. 

 
In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. 
Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and 
policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on 
the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender 
identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or 
retaliation for prior civil rights activity. 
 
Program information may be made available in languages 
other than English. Persons with disabilities who require 
alternative means of communication to obtain program 
information (e.g., Braille, large print, audiotape, American 
Sign Language), should contact the responsible state or local 
agency that administers the program or USDA’s TARGET 
Center at (202) 720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA 
through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. 
 
To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant 
should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program 
Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained online 
at: https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-
3027.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866) 632-9992, or 
by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain 
the complainant’s name, address, telephone number, and a 
written description of the alleged discriminatory action in 
sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil 
Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil 
rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must 
be submitted to USDA by: 

1. mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 
1400 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or 

2. fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or 
3. email: program.intake@usda.gov 

 
This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 
Education is committed to a policy of equal 
opportunity/affirmative action for all qualified 
persons. The Connecticut Department of 
Education does not discriminate in any 
employment practice, education program, or 
educational activity on the basis of race; color; 
religious creed; age; sex; pregnancy; sexual 
orientation; workplace hazards to reproductive 
systems, gender identity or expression; marital 
status; national origin; ancestry; retaliation for 
previously opposed discrimination or coercion, 
intellectual disability; genetic information; 
learning disability; physical disability 
(including, but not limited to, blindness); 
mental disability (past/present history thereof); 
military or veteran status; status as a victim of 
domestic violence; or criminal record in state 
employment, unless there is a bona fide 
occupational qualification excluding persons 
in any of the aforementioned protected 
classes. Inquiries regarding the Connecticut 
State Department of Education’s 
nondiscrimination policies should be directed 
to: Attorney Louis Todisco, Connecticut State 
Department of Education, by mail 450 
Columbus Boulevard, Hartford, CT 06103-
1841; or by telephone 860-713-6594; or by 
email louis.todisco@ct.gov. 
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